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Son of God, invite all to share the joy of Godõs Word through the Holy Spirit, 
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´Summertime is  
always the best of 
what might be.µ  

 
ˈ Charles Bowden  

  

ñFun(d) Raiserò 

For Kitchen/

Conference Room 

Renovation! $50,000.00 

Goal  

for this fund raiser:  

108 Wathen St.  

Coupland, Tx 78615  

512-856-2433 

CONTACT  

Time: 11:30 am 
Sunday - 8/19/12 

Charlotte Albert   512-856-2717 

Jeanette Watson   512-281-4322 

Sylvia Summers   512-517-7303 

Fantastic meal for a suggested 

donation of $10 per plate  
Special Childs plate -  $5  

 
Desserts   

 
Country Store  

 
Live and Silent Auction  

 
Cake Walk  

 
Kids Activities  

 
See page 5 for more details!  

The kitchen will get moved and updated.  The current kitchen location will be 

renovated for a much needed conference and meeting room.  This renovation 

will benefit those who cannot climb stairs to the current meeting rooms. There 

is also a need for a restroom for the nursery.  The nursery will be relocated and 

the restroom added.  We need your support to make these changes.                    

This Renovation is important to St. Peterôs Church and the 

Coupland community.  The proposed renovation is to create 

a commercially standard kitchen.  Many events such as Sen-

ior luncheon, Summer Youth Program, and community 

functions require the preparing and serving of food.  

COME  
AND  

JOIN US!  

http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/47385.Charles_Bowden
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PASTOR JOHNôS  
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Pastor John 

ñIt Begins Smallò 

 It begins small, with just a poster stapled 

anonymously to a lamppost in the community. It 

is a picture of President Barack Obama drawn as 

a Mad magazine cartoon figure with a Hitler mus-

tache wearing a Nazi uniform. In the background 

are National Socialist flags flying, intermingled 

with barbed wire. When such information is in 

someoneôs computer and they choose to read it, 

that is their choice to be on that website. When 

someone downloads such divisive material and 

posts it publically on U.S. government property in 

Coupland, then it involves me and you and we 

cannot choose to see it or not. Coupland is cer-

tainly no paradise, but neither is our country, but 

it is the best we have and is getting better com-

pared to 50 or 100 years ago for all our  citizens. 

When our community is confronted with intoler-

ance, racial slurs and misguided use of history, 

then it is time for the church to speak up and not 

let such dangerous rhetoric grow larger. This is 

not a political issue; it is a matter of faith. 

 As a pastor and leader of a small church 

which exists in the same community as that 

poster, I sit up and take notice. That was not some 

self-made leaflet displayed to express someoneôs 

opinion locally. It was downloaded from a na-

tional site, with the express purpose of instigating 

disrespect and hate for our government.  Such 

ominous movements begin small but can escalate 

into terrible abuse of citizens and public rights, all 

in the name of personal freedom. I believe, we as 

a faith community in Coupland do not represent 

nor condone any of this vile ignorance displayed 

on the poster. Our church and our community are 

much better than this. As Senator John McCain 

recently said concerning another issue, such 

words ñstoke the fires of extremism.ò That is the 

potential danger in one small poster. 

 Our church is deeply embedded in 

Coupland. It has been the center of life here for 

over 100 years, seeking to stand up for justice and 

mercy for all people. As any church, we have not 

always done well in that regard, but we try. We 

are called as a church at any moment to speak to 

issues whenever they put down or threaten any 

person or group with intolerance.   That is what 

Christ expects of us, demands of us.  That is a 

primary Judeo- Christian value which we must 

hold sacred, far beyond the politics of the mo-

ment. 

 National Socialism never respected the 

rights of its citizens to choose, but by force, threat 

and violence in the name of government, the state 

church, and a policy of racial profiling, they de-

stroyed the lives of millions of their own citizens 

with their violent, racial policies. We are nowhere 

near that point of departure in our government 

and have a powerful constitution which prevents 

it from disintegrating into chaos. We thank God 

for that freedom.  We are not forced by a vicious, 

abusive dictator to flee or hide from the state be-

cause of what we believe. We choose to express 

our opinions in the vote, not by racial slurs, slan-

der, or worse, threat or violence to others. For all 

the millions who died under National Socialism, 

let us honor their lives by standing up to igno-

rance and intolerance that destroyed them.  Hate 

crimes and racial bravado begin small, but can 

lead to a massive intolerance of justice and mercy 

for all. 
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Our Sick and Shut-Ins 

August Special  

Offerings 

Sunday August 5ð

Sunday School 

Sunday Aug. 12ð

Kitchen Renovation 

Sunday Aug. 19ð 

New Horizons 

- Selma Eiben had a heart attack recently and has been very slowly recovering. She is back at SPJ and Hos-

pice is helping in her care. Depending on the day, she may be in her room or out in the public areas enjoy-

ing her friends. 

-Fred Zucknick went for his annual dermatology appointment and came away finding out that he had 

breast cancer. He underwent surgery and is recovering at home. No further treatment will be necessary. 

-Jonathan Barker, our newest member, had an adrenal gland removed due to a tumor. He feels fine and is 

already back to work. 

-Don Summers was away on vacation when he came down with shingles. He returned home to recuperate 

and then fell right on his face on the porch. Sylvie patched him up and he is slowly recovering. His kidney 

treatment with home dialysis is going very well. 

-Hallie Streit fell at home twice recently and was finally diagnosed with two fractures of the pelvis. She has 

been in Scott and White Hospital in Taylor since July 11. She is doing better but it will take some time for 

her to heal.  

- Vi Kreidel, Regina Albert, Joanne Roberts, Ann Gillis, Lydia Miller, Alice Guenther, Rosalie Goetz 

and LaNelle Poldrack are doing just fine either at home or in a facility providing care.   

June Memorials 
K= Kitchen Renovation     C=Cemetery    L=Landscaping 

Toby Witliff       Esther Lenz 

Hallie Streit      Leroy Poldrack 

 

Boots Thompson     Morna Smith 

Paul & Jaime Zimmerhanzel, Jr.   Leroy Poldrack 

Food Drive for Shepherdôs Heart Food Pantry 
 

St. Peter's, along with other area churches, supports the Shepherdôs Heart Food Pantry in Taylor 

through donations of food and money, and volunteering several times a year to distribute food at the 

pantry. Fred Zucknick faithfully coordinates our outreach to the pantry, which operates entirely on 

donations. 

In the past few years less food has been available to the pantry, while the number of families seeking 

assistance has grown. 

When we distributed food at the pantry on June 30, the typical bag contained cereal, pasta, a can of pasta sauce, a can 

of fruit, a can of vegetables, two small cans of tuna, and a bread and/or pastry item donated by the HEB bakery. Fami-

lies of five or more also get a one-pound bag of rice or beans, and children get a package of pudding. 

Donations to the pantry are usually down in the summer, so we are sponsoring a food drive 

through August 12. The pantry can always use canned fruits and vegetables, but they are espe-

cially in need of protein sources, such as: 

 

Canned meats (chicken, chili, pasta with meat sauce, etc.) 

Peanut butter in plastic jars 

Boxed macaroni and cheese 

 

Cash donations are used to obtain food from the Capital Area Food Bank at a low cost and to buy from retail grocers 

when necessary. Food donation boxes are located in the entryway to the sanctuary and there's a cash donation box on 

the table at the rear of the sanctuary.  Please encourage your friends, neighbors, and co-workers to contribute as well! 
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August Birthdays 

1st Evan Poldrack 

2nd Marcela Albert 

3rd Becky White, Linda Rowland 

6th Reverend Paul Mohr 

8th Jack Piper 

9th Willy Zucknick 

11th Karen Johle, Tinsley Streit 

12th Michael Townsend 

13th Caleb Ging, Libby Fischer 

15th Cayli Johns 

18th  Samantha Valchar 

19th  Delphine Ging, Martha Poldrack 

21st Cade Watson, Dorothy Hahn 

22nd Jon Fischer, Prissy Rumel 

24th Rev. Jewel Johnson, Lee Alan Valchar 

26th Fred Marosko, Jeanette Watson 

27th Michele Dupy, Robert Gillis, Viola 

 Kreidel 

28th Kimery Poldrack 

29th Kaley Gregory 

31st Barbara Piper, Carolyn Cornell, Sharon 

 Kreidel 

Date & Attendance Offering Amount 

6/3/12 Regular   $3667.00 

Designated offerings  Sunday School (CE)       $62.00 

combined with 6/10/12 Menôs Brotherhood       $40.00 

 Cemetery       $45.00 

 Adopt a Child       $60.00 

30 Hour Famine CE       $50.00 

Raffle tickets, Donation Kitchen Renovation   $6675.00 

 Strengthen the Church         $5.00 

Shepherdôs Heart Taylor Food Pantry       $20.00 

 Memorial Fund       $35.00 

Adults 66, Children 8 

Total 74 

Total Offering  $10,659.00 

6/10/12 Regular   $1299.00 

Adults 75, Children 8 

Total 83 

 Total Offering    $1299.00 

6/17/12 Regular   $1847.00 

Raffle tickets, donation Kitchen Renovation     $420.00 

 Memorial Fund       $20.00 

Summer Program CE       $97.00 

Adults 30, Children 3 Music         $5.00 

 Adopt a Child     $180.00 

Shepherdôs Heart Taylor Food Pantry       $40.00 

FamineðCE World Vision     $385.00 

Adults 40, Children 5 

Total 45 

Total Offering    $2994.00   

6/24/12 Regular   $2611.00 

Raffle tickets, Memorials Kitchen Renovation   $160.00 

Food Pantry $160.00 Cemetery       $20.00 

School & Hygiene Shipping Kits     $136.00 

Adults 48, Children 5 Adopt a Child       $80.00 

Total 53 Total Offering    $3167.00   

June Offering and Attendance 

Pictured above, 

Who can it be????  Itôs Pastor John 

Sumner illustrating a point while 

preaching the Childrenôs Sermon. 



Our Fundraiser is Coming! 
 

Seven years ago we restored St. Peterôs Church of Coupland to a place of 

beauty. We restored the then 100 year-old building to a comfortable and 

beautiful place to worship. It took a lot of effort, preparation, time, talent 

and money, but it was accomplished. 

 

In the past year, the congregation voted to do a major renovation of the 

Education Building. The stage and two Sunday School rooms will be low-

ered to the main floor level. The stage area will become the new kitchen and 

the current kitchen will become a conference room. Ms. Gretchenôs room 

will become the nursery with a small restroom in it. The estimated cost for 

this renovation is $92,000 as of this year. So far we have raised $44,700.00. 

 

Our main fund raiser for this renovation project will be held Sunday, Au-

gust 19th, after worship. This will be a fun-filled day with a catered meal, 

followed by a silent and live auction, country store, cake walk and other ac-

tivities for adults and children. 

 

For this to be a successful fundraiser we are asking everyone for help. 

Donated items needed for each event are: 

 

Pies to serve with meal: Please pre-cut your pie.  

 

Cake/cupcake Walk:  Cakes & cupcakes 

 

Country Store:  Baked goods (breads, cookies, etc.), crafts, jellies, canned  

goods (pickles, beets,  etc.) 

 

Silent/Live Auction:  Items needed for the live auction include unique 

items, antiques, hand-made items, new items, antiques or gift baskets, etc. 

Gift baskets generally raise a LOT of money. One suggestion would be for 

each family to contribute a gift basket or two families can also go together and donate a gift basket. (The 

Watson & Johns families are donating a ñcamouflageò gift basket.) Some gift basket ideas: little boyôs basket, 

little girlôs basket, State of Texas gift basket, Texas Longhorn/Texas A & M gift basket, ice cream sundae gift 

basket, fishermanôs gift basket, barbeque loverôs gift basket, lotions & creams gift basket, gardening gift bas-

ket. The themes for gift baskets are endless.  Google ñgift basket ideasò on the internet & it will give you lots 

of themes for gift baskets & even tells you specifically what you can put in the basket. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Sylvia, Charlotte or Jeanette. Their contact info is on page 1. 
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Pictured above, the new hot water 

tank shows how far weôve come in 

raising the level of funds for the 

kitchen renovation. This water 

heater will eventually be used in the 

new kitchen. 

We are offering everyone the opportunity to make a monetary donation to help with the financing of 

this renovation. A separate form is inserted in this newsletter if youôd like to help out. Thanks to all!!! 
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August Worship and Attendants 

If you are unable to fulfill your volunteer service on your scheduled day, please find someone 

to replace you for that Sunday.  Thank you! 

August 5 

Head Usher: Robert & Sharon Bland 

Liturgist: Tammy Sane 

Greeter: Dupys 

Acolyte: Callie Sane 

Altar Flowers: Becky Sutton 

 

 

 

August 12 

Head Usher: Robert & Sharon Bland 

Liturgist: Michael Wellings 

Greeter: Doreen Streit 

Acolyte:  

Altar Flowers: Don & Sylvia Summers 

 

 

August 19 

Head Usher: Robert & Sharon Bland 

Liturgist: Stephanie Ochoa 

Greeter:  Danny & Dana Smith 

Acolyte: Jayme Johns 

Altar Flowers: Open 

 

 

 

 

August 26 

Head Usher: Robert & Sharon Bland 

Liturgist: Dean Rumel 

Greeter:   Bob & Karen Rhoades 

Acolyte:   Cade Watson 

Altar Flowers: Bill & Michele Dupy 

 

August 5 10th Sunday after Pentecost    Tapestry

  Communion  

Theme  Bread of Life 

Scripture  Ps 78:23-29, Ex 16:2-4, 9-15, Jn 6:24-35 

Hymns  Just As I Am, Without One Plea            417 

  Break Thou the Bread of Life    30 

  Trust and Obey              454 

Praise Song     Sing a New Song 

 

August 12 11th Sunday after Pentecost    Tapestry 

Theme  Shaping Community 

Scripture Ps 34:1-8, I Kings 19:4-8, Eph 4: 25-5:2 

Hymns  Love Divine, All Loves Excelling   21 

  O Master Let Me Walk with Thee            442 

  Grace Greater than Our Sin             105 

Praise  How Majestic Is Your Name 

 

August 19 12th Sunday after Pentecost    Tapestry 

  Communion, Church Fund Raiser Dinner 

  and Auction 

Theme  Wisdom Quest 

Scripture Ps 111, I Kings 2: 10-12; 3:3-14, Jn 6:51-58 

Hymns  Take My Life and Let It Be             458 

  God of Grace and God of Glory            528 

  Have Thine Own Way, Lord             400 

Praise  Holy, Holy, Holy 

 

August 26 13th Sunday after Pentecost    Tapestry 

Theme  At Home with God 

Scripture Ps 84, I Kings 8: 22-30, 41-43, Jn 6:56-69 

Hymns  Immortal, Invisible, God Only Wise            319 

  I Am Thine, O Lord              455 

  Standing on the Promises of God  69 

Praise  Give Thanks 
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Highlights - Church Council Meeting - July 17, 2012  
 

Members present:  Robert Bland, Anita Holubec, Margaret Miller, Tammy Sane, Rex Snell, and Sylvia 

Summers.  Pastor Sumner was also present. 

 

Building and Grounds  There has been a water leak at the parsonage which has damaged the sheetrock.  

Wayne Ging has replaced the responsible pipes.  The leak has buckled the wood base and repairs will be 

needed, but currently the Pastor is testing the area involved to make sure the water leak has been fixed per-

manently.  Lighting in the womenôs restroom needs repairing and Bradley Nelson will be contacted to fix 

the electrical issue.  Rex Snell reported that the little refrigerator in the Sacristy is not cooling satisfacto-

rily and he has seen water near it on the flooring, probably from the freezer component.  The refrigerator is 

very old and needs to be replaced.  Tammy Sane suggested purchasing a new one at Target for $89.00.  

Rex Snell made a motion to purchase a new refrigerator at Target for $89; the motion was seconded by 

Tammy Sane and the motion passed unanimously.  Rex Snell volunteered to make the purchase and there-

after, he will present his receipt to the Treasurer for reimbursement. 

 

Pastorôs Report and Correspondence   Pastor John reported on his contacts with congregational members 

and their illnesses and afflictions.   He also read two letters received from the Southern Central Conference 

Minister concerning an incident at Slumber Falls in June.  These letters will be attached to the official 

Council minutes.  He has also received a letter of gratitude from the Church World Service for our contri-

bution of 20 school kits; a letter from Emmaus Homes for our gift of $245 to help support the 257 men and 

women of Emmaus Homes; a letter from the Back Bay Mission for our contribution of hygiene kits; and, a 

letter from Eden Hill Communities for our gift of $626.00 on May 15, 2012.  Pastor John also reported that 

sponsors for all of our children in the Adopt-a -Child program have been identified. 

 

August 19th, 2012 Kitchen Renovation Fundraiser   Sylvia Summers reported on the Fundraiser Commit-

teeôs plans for the August 19th event. The following members have been added to the committee:  Joyce 

Henze to distribute flyers and contact papers for advertising; Lois Schmidt to organize the Country Store; 

Carolyn Haverland to organize the Cake Walk; Peter Wabbel to organize the Menôs Brotherhood and the 

catering of the meal; Crissye Johns to organize the kids activities; Martin Garrison to organize the youth 

helpers; Michele Dupy and Pastor John are ex-officiators and Council members Rex Snell, Tammy Sane, 

Anita Holubec, Robert Bland, Dean Rumel and Margaret Miller to help clean up after the event. 

 

Recap of Summer Program ï Length and Success   Pastor John provided a copy of the Project Report 

which has been submitted to the Texas Methodist Foundation.  The total cost for the three-week project 

was $4,807.16 for a daily average of 20 children, and it is amazing and wonderful that over half of these 

children are not members of the congregation.  This truly has been an excellent community outreach ex-

perience.  Pastor John will revise next yearôs program to two weeks; letters of appreciation will be sent to 

donors who supplied items for the project. 

 

New Members   To accommodate schedules of the new members, new member inductions will be carried 

out on July 22th rather than July 29th.  New members include (1) Laurie Webb, (2) Russell Webb, (3) Jack-

son Webb, (4) Delaney Webb, (5) Jonathan Barker, (6) Jacob Reyes, and (7) Lindsey Reyes.  A potluck 

luncheon will follow Sunday Services honoring these new members along with new members, Kenneth 

Ashbury and Lisa Thompson.  This brings a total of nine new members to our congregation in 2012.  St. 

Peterôs is blessed with these new devoted members. 

 Margaret Miller, Council Secretary 
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Brazos Association News 

On Monday, July 9th, 26 youth and adults from the 

Brazos Association joined with several other  South 

Central Conference churches to take chartered buses 

to the UCC National Youth Event at Purdue Univer-

sity in West Lafayette, Indiana.  The whole group 

from the South Central Conference, including one 

additional church whose group flew and  our Con-

ference Minister, Douglas Anders, numbered about 

70 people.  When we arrived on Tuesday, we joined 

approximately 2500 youth and adults from all over 

the United States, all of the Collegium of Ministers 

that lead the UCC, many other national and confer-

ence UCC representatives, and a few who traveled 

from other countries.  NYE was four days of inspir-

ing talks and music; lots of energy; workshops on all 

kinds of faith and justice related topics; many oppor-

tunities for service; grand fellowship; and a chance 

to meet youth from all over who are passionate 

about our faith communities, environmental sustain-

ability, caring for the least among us, and justice in 

this world   We heard all kinds of tremendous speak-

ers, many of whom had ñmade a way out of no wayò 

in sharing their incredible gifts in spite of great ob-

stacles, like Lolisa Gibson, who does full time HIV/

AIDS advocacy after finding out, at age 17, that she 

had contracted HIV from her mother at birth; or MK 

Asante who, after being kicked out of many schools 

finally had a teacher who helped him find his calling 

as a writer and now, while still in his twenties, has 

published several books, is a college professor, and 

has made an award winning film with Maya Ange-

lou.  Perhaps most inspiring was one of the youth 

keynote speakers, Miah Noel Yager from Boulder, 

CO.  Miah, speaking with a speech impediment and 

spurred on by the cheers of the audience each time 

she stuck on a stuttered word, shared an amazing, 

articulate, and dynamic testimony about her faith 

and her church that left many near tears.  And she 

shattered a stereotype, too, when she shared with us 

that she has Down's Syndrome. 

 

It was a special joy to attend a workshop that youth 

from United Christian led on ñChrist Centered So-

cial Networkingò in which they helped (using a 

Twitter feed)  the group to figure out how social net-

working can be used in more than a surface, adver-

tising/cheerleading way in Christian ministry to help 

care for each other and inspire people in disciple-

ship.  Ken White, Associate Minister of United 

Christian, led a workshop on  Confirmation that had 

great attendance and discussion.  Douglas Anders 

led a Community Town Hall with the title that we 

can all understand: ñHow to share your faith without 

being a bore, a theological know-it-all, overbearing 

and self-righteous.ò  Throughout the time, it was a 

great joy to be part of the moving encounters and 

sharing between youth and adults and among the 

youth.  Leaders of the UCC spoke and joined with 

us, the worship and concert music had many people 

out of their seats to sing and dance, and we, as the 

theme invited us to do, imagine now more fully a 

world of extravagant welcome, a healthy world, a 

world where differences are embraced, and a church 

that is one.  For the kids we were with, imagining 

such a world is not a stretch.  We can be inspired by 

them as they energize our church to do God's work.  

Thanks to all of you for helping fund our travel. 

 

Our blessings and prayers go with Tim and Amy 

Tutt and family as they prepare to move to the 

Washington, DC area, as well as with our brothers 

and sisters at United Christian in Austin.  Tim has 

resigned as United Christian's senior pastor to accept 

the call to be the senior pastor at Westmoreland 

Congregational UCC in Bethesda, Md.   He has 

served United with passion, wisdom, and an open 

heart and spirit in a time of real growth for the 

church  He is a friend and valued colleague to many 

of us. Tim and Amy return to many friends at West-

moreland, since they moved to United from Briggs 

Memorial Baptist Church, which merged with West-

moreland in 2005.  The Tutt's last day at United is 

August 12. 

 

 

Blessings in Christ, 

Liz Nash, Brazos Association Minister 
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Sr. Pcrcp¥q Pfmrmq 

Pictured left and 

right, the Summer 

Youth kids made a 

beautiful quilt with 

a theme of ñLittle 

House on the  

Prairie.ò   

Below left and 

right, Bob and 

Karen Rhoades 

showed the kids 

how to make key 

chains and brace-

lets out of leather. 

What fun!!  

New Member Sunday was July 22! 
 

The following folks were received into membership of St. Pe-

terôs Church on Sunday July 22: 

-Laurie, Russell, Jackson and Delaney Webb. They live in 

Elgin and are coming from the Methodist Church. 

-Jonathan Barker, lives in Coupland and has been a Methodist 

most of his life. 

-Jacob and Lindsey Reyes and 11-month old daughter 

Brooklyn. Jacob is the son of our organist Kim Nelson. They 

also live in Coupland. We welcome our new folks and look for-

ward to many years of life together as we all continue on the 

journey Christ has called us to walk. 


